	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Friday, January 14, 2011
20110114-1
In this issue:
· State of Transportation Event
· L.A. Times Reporting on Recommendations to Expand Inspector General Oversight 
· KNBC 4 Inquiry on Metro Bus Line 2 Incident
· Status Report for RFP P3010 – New Light Rail Vehicles (LRVs)
· Procurement Postings for Next Week

· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
State of Transportation Event

Wednesday afternoon, I, along with Directors DuBois and O'Connor participated in a State of Transportation event hosted by Chairman Knabe at the Cerritos Library. Other participants included Cerritos Mayor Joseph Cho, FTA/FHWA Team Leader Ray Tellis and various Metro staff members. The event was organized with the participation of both the Gateway Cities and South Bay Council of Governments.

 

The purpose of the event was to inform our key stakeholders about highway, rail and other transportation projects throughout Los Angeles County, with a special emphasis on projects within the Gateway Cities and South Bay regions. Presenters also offered a perspective on state and federal funding and legislative issues for the next year. 

 

Approximately 100 people registered for the event, which featured key stakeholders throughout the Gateway Cities and South Bay communities, including local elected officials, representatives of local, state and federal elected officials, city administrators, public works directors and others. 
L.A. Times Reporting on Recommendations to Expand Inspector General Oversight 

The Los Angeles Times may publish an article this weekend on recommendations to expand Inspector General oversight on the Expo Line project and may question whether we should increase staff to support upcoming 30/10 projects. As part of that effort, The Times is looking at historic staffing levels of the Inspector General’s office that were reduced over the years due to budget constraints. Reporter Dan Wiekel has interviewed the Inspector General and board members, and has requested public documents.

KNBC 4 Inquiry on Metro Bus Line 2 Incident

KNBC 4 has inquired about an incident that occurred Thursday, January 13, 2011 on Metro Bus Line 2 in Pacific Palisades. A parent reported to the station that a Metro bus operator became upset with student passengers from Paul Revere Middle School, who were reportedly acting in a disruptive and unruly manner. The operator reportedly discharged the students from the bus at an unsafe location on Sunset Boulevard near Will Rogers State Park, and the students had to walk a distance to the nearest bus stop to catch another bus. Media Relations reported that the agency takes the passenger safety very seriously, and is currently conducting an investigation to determine if the operator’s actions were in violation of the agency’s operating procedures. As part of the investigation, we will review the on-board video and interview the bus operator. The operator has, in the meantime, been removed from service pending the outcome of the investigation. The story is expected to run this evening. 

Status Report for RFP P3010 – New Light Rail Vehicles (LRVs)
We received two requests this week to extend the Request for Proposal (RFP) due date by several weeks. The current due date is February 11, 2011. Staff is evaluating its program delivery requirements to determine if any extensions can be provided. 

We are still awaiting a response from the Federal Transportation Administration and Environmental Protection Agency concerning the four unique solicitation elements that were approved by the Board for Local Jobs and Additional U.S. Component Content programs, a Metro managed DBE program and local environmental rules for LRV production. 

Staff is finalizing a Board Report for the January 2011 Board meeting that will offer recommendations on alternative procurement measures that will provide added flexibility to the solicitation; while still pursuing the Board’s objectives that are inherent to the four unique solicitation elements. 

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net. 

Procurement Postings for Next Week

Harbor Transitway Bus Cutouts at Slauson and Manchester Stations IFB
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) for a responsible contractor to perform construction and construction management work for Bus Cutouts at Harbor Transitway, Slauson and Manchester Bus Stations. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 21, 2011 through March 22, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Deneise Glover, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7302.

Custodial Services for Harbor Transitway Bus Station and Customer Service Centers IFB
Procurement will release an IFB next week to procure custodial services for the Harbor Transitway Bus Station and Customer Centers. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 18, 2011 through February 28, 2011.

We are seeking qualified licensed contractors to provide all labor, supervision, tools, insurance, permits, materials, equipment, transportation needed to provide comprehensive Custodial Maintenance services for the Agency’s eight Harbor Transitway  Busway locations and three Customer Service Centers all located in Los Angeles County.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Jean Davis, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1041.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be meeting with Directors Ridley-Thomas, Molina and DuBois. I will also be attending the Gateway Council of Governments City Managers Meeting and the LOSSAN Board Meeting, as well as participating in the Regionwide CEOs Meeting.



	

	








